New name for domain



THE OLD Waterworks Reserve in New Plymouth is now the Audrey Gale Park in honour of the former city councillor.

Mrs Audrey Gale is pictured above as she addresses the crowd at the renaming ceremony on Saturday. The city council has renamed the ground the Audrey Gale Park in recognition of her long service to the council and city.

About 40 people attended the dedication ceremony at the Merrilands park at which Mrs Gale and her grandson Stephen Gale planted a Puriri tree to commemorate the occasion.

Mrs Gale was a councillor for 21 years, including serving as the chairperson of the parks and recreation committee for 13 years from 1965 to 1977 during which time much of the park was developed.

Alterna

A DECISION whether to sentence young criminal offenders to 12 months' training in the custody of adventurer Graeme

FIRE CALL-OUTS